
Geyser Administrative Commission Meeting Report  

October 13, 2020 

 

The Geyser Administrative Commission held their final meeting on September 15, 2020.  

Present were Jim Tarr, George Goodrich, Fern Kaiser, and Susi Ennis. 

 

The AC expressed profound thanks to Fern for the support she gave the commission as 

we worked to arrange for sale of the building.  The AC moved that Fern be given $150 

from the Geyser funds as a thanks for this work. 

 

Fern reported that she is waiting for a refund of approximately $780 from the 

cancellation of the Property Insurance in order to close the financial books.  As of the 

meeting the bank balance was $7453.  There is an expense of $13.20 to cover the 

shipping of the church records to the Presbytery office.  Once the check to Fern and the 

check for the shipping clear the bank and the insurance refund is deposited, Fern will 

write a check for the remaining balance to the Presbytery to close the account. 

 

Fern also expressed that the desire of the some former members of the Geyser church 

is that some of the funds that are returned to the Presbytery be given to the Stanford 

Church since these two churches were yoked and have a history together.  It is the 

recommendation of the AC that the Leadership Cabinet honor this request. 

 

Since the work of the AC has been completed, we ask that the Leadership Cabinet ask 

the Presbytery at the next stated meeting to dismiss the AC. 

 

Submitted by Susi Ennis on behalf of the AC 


